You asked:

1. How many school children who are transgender/transsexual are registered at schools across your remit?  

2. How many transgender/transsexual school children are at single sex schools across your remit?

3. How many transgender/transsexual students transitioning from male to female are enrolled at single sex girl’s schools across your remit?

4. How many transgender/transsexual students transitioning from female to male are enrolled at single sex boy’s schools across your remit?

5. How many children are not registered as male or female at schools across your remit? (e.g. non gender, other, unknown etc.)

Answer: 
We cannot provide the numbers of pupils in response to questions 1 to 5 because there are fewer than 5 children. 
As the figure is less than 5 there is potential for a student being identified if the information is disclosed.  For that reason this information is withheld under section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under section 17 of the Freedom of information Act 2000.
6. What guidelines are in place to assist parents and teachers of schoolchildren who are transgender at your local education authority?  I would be grateful if you could include a copy of any formal guidance within your response. 

7. Are children identifying as male allowed to enrol at single sex boys schools if they were born female, and vice versa? 

6 and 7.  Guidelines, procedures and policy are being developed for schools, LA staff and parents with regard to transgender/ transsexual young people. 

This is as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is currently not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

